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Hannah Jackson for assembling the swatches and producing such 
a beautiful issue.  Also, special thanks to our secretary JoAnne 
Jurkiewicz who has assisted me with contacting our alumni and 
updating our directory.  
 
I hope you will enjoy reading what is going on with our alumni, 
students and faculty. Also, I invite you all to visit our webpage and 
get our updates from our social media.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Yamile Silva, Chair 
 
 
 
 
 

Faculty Scholarship  
(Continued on pg. 5) 

Dr. Yamile Silva 
Dr. Silva’s panel "Representaciones 
del miedo/Representations of Fear" 
was accepted for the LASA2021 
Virtual Congress: Crisis global, 
desigualdades y centralidad de la vida, 
May 26-29, 2021. 
 
She will be the guest editor, with Dr. 
Ana María Díaz (Oberlin College), of the thematic dossier "Yo llana 
estoy": jerarquías, transgresiones y despliegues de género en 
América hispana colonial (1492-1898) to be published in the 
Journal of Gender and Sexualities (Michigan State University). 
Also, Dr. Silva has been working on the article “La intervención de 
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Faculty Spotlight:  
Dr. Roxana Curiel (Continued on pg. 7)    

By: Laura Freedman 
Dr. Roxana Curiel joined the Department of World Languages and Cultures 
during the Fall 2020 semester as an Assistant Professor. Dr. Curiel’s 
research and courses center on topics that she is most passionate about, 
including citizenship, gender, and races throughout the Americas.  
 
“It’s always the key question: How do you end up doing the research that 
you’re doing?” Dr. Curiel said. “Honestly, when I decided to pursue 
academia, I had idea no clue what academia was or what it is we are doing. 
I spent most of my PhD without a clue of what it is I actually cared about. I 

was just studying things that made sense from what I was being taught, but I really didn’t feel passionate 
about it until I started to question myself politically. What it is that I care about?” 
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“It’s a story that’s been building for decades,” Dr. Curiel said. “The narrative changes based on the needs 
of each country and political needs.” 
 
Dr. Curiel works hard to design and teach classes that are in touch to her interests, her students’ 
interests. and topics that are relevant to what’s going on in today’s world. In a recent class, Dr. Curiel and 
her students analyzed the impact of traumatic images. 
 
“We are bombarded by trauma images all the time, but how we understand them is very important,” Dr. 
Curiel said. “When analyzing cultural products, we’re talking about consequences for real people. So this 
is not just only in books, or this is just an image that’s cool to share.” 
 
Looking ahead, Dr. Curiel would like to create a class that explores blackness in the Caribbean and Latin 
America, calling attention to the different narratives surrounding blackness across different cultures in 
the Americas. 
 
Activism also plays a huge role in Dr. Curiel’s career as a research. She is currently working with a group 
of “drag-tivists,” utilizing drag as a political performance. Through drag, Dr. Curiel and her fellow 
activists are able to highlight the plasticity of gender.  
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Alumni Spotlight (Continued on pg. 4)      





Volume XXVII  Spring 2021 

Edited by: Laura Freedman  10 

program continues virtually as tutors meet with community members via Zoom to practice English 
conversation. If you or someone you know is interested in practicing their English, contact the 
Language Learning Center at hannah.jackson@scranton.edu.   

Here’s what a few of our student tutors had to say about their experiences tutoring ESL: 

“Tutoring ESL is extremely rewarding to both tutor and tutee. As a tutor, the goal is to foster 
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Black Italians and Digital Culture in Contemporary Italy 

On February 25, Drs. Marzia Caporale, Professor of French and Italian, and Virginia Picchietti, Professor 
of Italian, hosted the virtual event, “Black Italians and Digital Culture in Contemporary Italy.”  Fred 
Kuwornu, the creator of this multimedia event, joined via Zoom from his native Italy.  The event was 
funded by a grant from the University’s Office of Equity and Diversity.  Featuring interviews, a brief 
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Asian New Year Celebration 

On February 25, the WLC and Asian Studies Departments 
co-sponsored the Asian New Year Celebration. As co-hosts, 
Professor Wang and Dr. Pang-White held the event on 
Zoom. This year, we highly encouraged students from all 
majors to join the competition to make a video on “How to 
celebrate Asian New Year.” In addition, students from the 
Chinese classes presented Lunar New Year Traditions and 
Taboos. Two participants from the Intermediate and 
Advanced classes, Kelly and Destiny, were awarded 1st 
and 2nd place respectively. Declan from the Intermediate 
class received the honorable mention prize.  

2021 is the Year of the Ox. In Chinese culture, people born in the Year of the Ox are reliable, strong, and 

methodical. May its characteristics give us all the strength to combat the COVID-19 pandemic! 恭喜发财

(Gōngxǐfācái; wishing you happiness and prosperity) and 牛转乾坤 (Niǔzhuǎnqiǎnkūn; wishing you well 
in turning bad things around into new beginnings)! 
 
 

Fulbright Night: Olive Harvest Festival 

The University of Scranton’s Department of World Languages and Cultures hosted its first Fulbright 
Night of the spring semester via Zoom Thursday, March 4, from 12 to 1 p.m. The event focused on the 
olive harvest season in Palestine and was presented by Arabic Fulbright Foreign Language Teaching 
Assistant Belal Elkurd. 

Olive harvest season in Palestine is the time of year when Palestinians come together to gather olives, a 
mainstay crop of the Palestinian economy. Professor Elkurd shared about this wonderful time of year in 
Palestine and the traditions associated with it. 

You can watch the event here: http://bit.ly/FNPalestine  

  



Volume XXVII  Spring 2021 



Volume XXVII  Spring 2021 

Edited by: Laura Freedman  14 

 

Fulbright Night: Uruguay  
Our next Fulbright Night is scheduled for Thursday, March 25, from 7-8 p.m. Come learn more about the 
big carnival celebrations in different countries! Use this link to register: 




